
BFPC Monthly Meeting Minutes –February 12th 2019  
 
 
 All board members were present  with exception of Jeff Mahall. 
 

• Jan Yager- President,  called the meeting to order at 3:36 p.m.   The minutes from the last meeting of 
January 15th 2018 was unanimously approved. 

 
• Jan presented the detailed February treasurers report in Jeff Mahall’s absence. The opening 

checking account balance was $3082.49 . The paypal balance was $2674.83 the deposit returned 
to the club from Iron Clad Brewery from the Holiday Event is $1250.00. We received registrations in 
the amount of $1070.00 from January 13th to February 6th. Expenses for the this same period was 
$666.28 . Total club funds is $7411.04.  A detailed report can be obtained from our treasurer Jeff 
Mahall. 

• Jan gave a briefing on Dink for Pink fundraiser tournament 
                    

• Jean Hamilton - Vice President -Social Committee Director 
• Jean handed out a BFPC Social Events calendar for the year.  The first upcoming event for 

members will be a breakfast to be held Sunday, February 24th at Fitness Center Courts from 9:00 
am to 12:00p.m.  Based on the results of the survey to members regarding BFPC events there will 
an event in May, August, November and the Holiday Party in December.  A monthly (or more 
frequent) Pickleball Social  will be held on Wednesday evening at CFN with the first one March 
6th.  

• The meeting with Josh regarding the condition of the CF Pickleball Courts and securing an 
additional reserved playing time went well. The courts will be resurfaced after bids received. 

• Jean and Jeff went to South State Bank to add her and delete past board members from the 
checking account.  

•  
• Jeff Sheetz - Competition Director -  

•   Jeff will check status of pickle balls at FC courts after comment that not adequate balls available 
there.  

• Jeff will participate in the Friday morning beginner round robins at FC courts to observe any issues 
of members offering training that is not in the best interest of the club.  

• Treasurer —Jeff Mahall - not present  
• Jan presented report in Jeff’s absence 
•  

• Communications Report –Donna Kerr 
• Donna updated the response from the recent survey and will post results in newsletter. The club 

programs or link will be added to website. Efforts towards getting members to use the BFPC 
website in lieu of a lengthy newsletter is being implemented. 

•  
• Cathie Carpenter- Director of Programming 

•   Cathie discussed the results of the last meeting of the competition committee members and 
introduced the new club programs beginning February 19th with a Ladies Night Round Robin. 
Previous programs together with new programs to be implemented will be held on Tuesday 
evenings and Saturdays throughout the year. A severe weather plan for cancellation of events was 
discussed. 

•  
• Darlene Levine- Secretary 

• Brought up old business from past meeting for status updates. 
• This meeting was then adjourned. 

• Next meeting to be held on Thursday , March 14th at 3:45 at home of Cathie Carpenter , 2850 Pine Bloom 
Way - Park Landing   

• Secretary Report- this report submitted by Darlene Levine  
 




